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December 30, 2005

Mr. William Curtas, Trustee
Anadite California Restoration Trust
711 West Hurst Boulevard

Hurst, TX 76053

MONITORING MODIFICATION RELATED TO CHANGE THE INJECTION VOLUMES AND
CONCENTRATIONS OF SODIUM LACTATE FOR GROUNDWATER REMEDIATION PILOT
STUDIES - ANADITE SOUTH GATE, 10647 GARFIELD AVENUE, SOUTH GATE,
CALIFORNIA (CAO NO. 98-004, FILE NO. 97-019, SLIC NO. 541, SITE ID NO. 2041C00)

Dear Mr. Curtas:

Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Regional Board) staff have reviewed your
September 28, 2005 request to modify groundwater remediation pilot study operations at the referenced
site. The groundwater remediation pilot studies at the site have been conducted since June 2004 under
Waste Discharge Requirements (WDR) Order No. R4-2002-0030 (revised as R4-2005-0030 in April
2005) and Monitoring and Reporting Program No. CI-8685. The modification is made to increase the
injection volumes and concentrations of sodium lactate at pilot study No. 2 and No. 3 areas. Pilot study
No. 1 was largely unsuccessful and has been terminated.

Enclosed are your Waste Discharge Requirements, consisting of Regional Board Order No. R4-2005-
0030 (Series No. 043) and Revised Monitoring and Reporting Program No. CI-8685. Please note that the
water quality objectives in Attachment A (DWR Basin No.4-11 [Central Basin]) of Order No. R4-2005-
0030 are applicable to your discharge.

The “Monitoring and Reporting Program” requires you to implement the monitoring program on the
effective date of this enrollment (December 30, 2005) under Regional Board Order No. R4-2005-0030.
All Monitoring Reports (two copies per report) shall be sent to the Regional Board, ATTN: Information
Technology Unit. When submitting monitoring or technical reports to the Regional Board per these
requirements, please include a reference to “Compliance File No. CI-8685”, which will assure that the
reports are directed to the appropriate file and staff. Also, please do not combine other reports with your
monitoring reports. Please submit each type of reports as a separate document.

Please contact Su Han at (213) 576-6735 if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Jonathan Bishop
Executive Officer

California Environmental Protection Agency
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Enclosures: Regional Board Order No. R4-2005-0030
Revised Monitoring and Reporting Program No. CI-8685

cc: John Didun / Bob Rathburn, Anadite South Gate
William Weaver, Camp Dresser & McKee Inc.
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